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Memorandum 
 
Date:  September 3, 2019 
 
To: West Linn City Council 
 
From: Jennifer Arnold, Associate Planner 
 
Subject: Public Testimony Summary submitted for the Parks, Recreation and Open Space Plan update  
 (PLN-18-01) 
 
The following is a summary of all testimony Planning Staff received during the length of this 
project. All testimony described below has been presented to the West Linn City Council in 
previous meetings.  
 
On May 14, 2018 Staff received written testimony from Rebecca Adams expressing concern 
about draft Parks, Recreation and Open Space Plan presented. This was presented to the 
Planning Commission prior to the initial public hearing.  
 
On May 14, 2018 Staff received written testimony from Alan Smith requesting the plan be 
presented to each Neighborhood Association prior to making a decision or approval.  
 
On May 15, 2018 Staff received written testimony from Roberta Schwarz expressing concern 
about the draft Parks, Recreation and Open Space Plan as presented. Mrs. Schwarz also 
requests that the plan be presented to each neighborhood association and requests support for 
smaller community centers to be added to this plan. This was presented to the Planning 
Commission prior to the initial public hearing.  
 
On May 15, 2018 Staff received written testimony from Ed Schwarz expressing concern about 
the draft Parks, Recreation and Open Space Plan as presented. Mr. Schwarz also expressed 
concern over the expense related to a community center/aquatic center. This was presented to 
the Planning Commission prior to the initial public hearing.  
 
On June 5, 2018 Staff received written testimony from Rebecca Adams expressing concern 
about draft Parks, Recreation and Open Space Plan presented and if the Planning Commission’s 
recommendation was received by City Council.  
 
On June 15, 2018 Staff received written testimony from Rebecca Adams expressing concern 
about the draft Parks, Recreation, and Open Space Plan as presented to City Council. Adams 
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also mentions concerns about the Meeting Notes details and video from the Planning 
Commission’s May 16, 2018 public hearing.  On June 16, 2018 Staff received further testimony 
from Rebecca Adams clarifying her June 15, 2018 testimony.  
 
On June 15, 2018 Staff received written testimony from Roberta Schwarz expressing concern 
about the draft Parks, Recreation, and Open Space Plan as presented, the lack of public 
outreach to the Neighborhood Associations, and expressed opposition to the community 
center/aquatic center.  
 
On June 16, 2018 Staff received written testimony from Alan Smith expressing concern about 
the draft Parks, Recreation, and Open Space Plan as presented to City Council. Smith asked for a 
clearer comparison from the plan presented to the City Council and the plan with corrections 
recommended by the Planning Commission. Smith also requests serious consideration to the 
financial challenges facing the City.  
 
On June 18, 2018 Staff received testimony presented at the City Council public hearing from 
Stacy Epsteen. Ms. Epsteen wanted to express support for the plan. 
 
On June 18, 2018 Staff received written testimony from David Kleinke expressing support for 
the plan. 
 
July 22, 2019 Staff received written testimony from Ed and Roberta Schwarz expressing concern 
regarding the pool/aquatic center in the Parks Master Plan. Mr. and Mrs. Schwarz request that 
the Parks Master Plan no move forward with the existing references to the pool/aquatic center. 
 
On July 31, 2019 Staff received written testimony from Karie Oakes expressing concern 
regarding the legislative process the Parks Master Plan has taken. Ms. Oakes also raised many 
questions in her letter.  
 


























































